
Choudhury  worried  that
Circular  Economy  Bill  “does
not go far enough”

Foysol Choudhury MSP has said that
The Scottish Government’s Circular
Economy (Scotland) Bill does not go
far  enough  to  tackle
overconsumption and create a true
circular economy, in order to meet
climate change targets.
Mr Choudhury spoke in the debate in the Scottish Parliament’s
Chamber on Wednesday to highlight the need for a more thorough
and detailed plan.

Mr Choudhury said: “The current Circular Economy (Scotland)
Bill does not go far enough and seems more like a recycling
bill, rather than a full circular economy bill.

“It does not provide a thorough enough framework for action
for the Bill’s aims to be successfully implemented, monitored
and  evaluated  across  all  areas  of  a  Circular  Economy,  in
particular on carbon consumption reduction targets, to ensure
Scotland meets important climate targets.

“The Scottish Government also needs to show it has embedded
climate justice approaches into its circular economy plan,
upskill workers with reuse skills to create more sustainable
economic opportunities and enable more robust monitoring of
exported materials to ensure that Scotland doesn’t simply move
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its waste to other countries, shifting the climate burden in
its mission to meet its own waste targets.”

Mr Choudhury pointed out in particular the need to work with
businesses and local authorities on the Bill to avoid the
mistakes of the failed Deposit Return Scheme.

He said: “If we have learnt anything from the Deposit Return
Scheme debacle, it is that The Scottish Government must create
thorough, actionable policies which have been thought out in
partnership with businesses and local authorities and do not
place significant bureaucratic burdens on small and medium
enterprises.

“Some sectors have already been able to take steps to re-use
materials and The Scottish Government should build on that by
helping  local  businesses  improve  their  reuse/recycle
processes.

“The Scottish Government will also need to work alongside, and
properly resource, local authorities.

“Instead, there has so far been a significant underestimation
of funding needed to enable our local authorities to deliver
on a Circular Economy-leaving our local authorities with yet
another funding crisis they will have to precariously juggle.”

Mr Choudhury says he will continue to scrutinise the Bill as
it progresses through Parliament, to ensure that Scotland’s
commitment  to  climate  action  is  progressed  and  a  more
sustainable  planet  can  be  built  for  all.


